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J. J. Pearce HOA Recognized at Richardson 

Christmas Parade 

By Sue Caldwell, Secretary 

December 5th was a beautiful day for a parade, un-

like two years ago when the parade was cancelled due 

to an ice storm.  It is a tradition with the J. J. Pearce 

HOA to participate in the Richardson Christmas Parade 

when it is on the west side of town every other year.   

So, after the forms were filled out and turned in, the 

$50 donation was made to Network for the entry fee, 

the candy was bought to pass out to kids of all ages 

along the parade route, and a pickup truck was bor-

rowed from a member of the HOA, members of the 

HOA Board met at Greg and Sue Immelôs for pizza 

and listened to Christmas music while decorating the 

pickup to the theme of ñChristmas in Toylandò.  The 

truck was adorned with garland and red bows, a Christ-

mas tree with packages, stuffed animals featuring 

ñMax the Mooseò, and of course our special banner, 

ñItôs a Wonderful Life in J. J. Pearce HOAò.  And you 

know what?  It is a wonderful life in J. J. Pearce HOA! 

When the city called to say that we had won a trophy 

and even scored high points in doing so, they acknowl-

edged and thanked us for supporting them with our 

participation.  You see, we were the ONLY HOA out 

of 63 Richardson HOAôs to make the effort to support 

the city and their Christmas Parade. 

Thank you Greg and Sue Immel, Anthony Pampillo-

nia, Whit Hyde, Bette Hodges and Sue Caldwell for 

representing the HOA that day and proving once again 

that we are a very unique community and that yes, it is 

a wonderful life in J. J. Pearce HOA. 

Greg Immel with trophy presented by COR parade 

officials Allison Hayes and Barbara Cottone 

Sue Caldwell and Whit Hyde with the JJP HOA float 
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Presidentôs Corner 

By G. Scott Waddell, President 

  This is the first newsletter of the 

year and I hope 2016 has started off 

in the right direction to become the 

best year ever.  Happy New Year to 

you all! 

I gave up on resolutions at the beginning of each year 

because they all depend on me.  Sometimes my good 

intentions give way to the same old thing that happen 

last year and probably the year before.  And I have no 

one to blame but me.  What a situation I put myself in.  I 

should be smarter than that.  Surely I can find someone 

to blame for my failures besides me! I canôt, so no reso-

lutions. 

I will however give way to an earnest effort to accom-

plish two goals this year. (Sounds different that resolu-

tions, donôt you think?)  

This year my goals are:  

1.  I will enjoy 

2.  I will  create joy. 

I want to enjoy life more, if that is possible. I truly 

enjoy every day of my life even with all the daily chal-

lenges that go along with my wonderful life.  And I fig-

ure the only way to enjoy my life more is to create joy.  I 

want to create joy for those I come in contact with. I 

want to create joy for those I work with and/or live with. 

I want to create joy in everything I do.  I believe that 

should make my life more enjoyable. And hopefully my 

making joy will encourage someone else to create joy 

for others as well.  

Working with the HOA brings me joy. We do good 

things. The HOA creates joy.   

¶ We have a JJP HOA Park that brings joy for our resi-

dences (members and non-members are welcome to 

use the park.)  

¶ We have events that bring joy to our residences: 

¶ Santa in the Park ï although this year it was can-

celled due to weather  

¶ July 4th Picnic and Parade 

¶ Easter Egg Hunt 

¶ Event nights in the Park ï Movies and Concerts 

will happen in 2016! 

¶ COR and RISD events that brings everyone to-

gether and keep the community informed. 

There is so much more the HOA Board does for this 

community and I am thankful for the good work they do 

for our community. It brings joy!  I encourage you to 

participate in the HOA this year. Come to the events. 

Bring friends and family and share the joy.  Itôs a good 

community and an easy way to pay it forward with joy! 

So enjoy your friends, neighbors and loved ones in the 

joy that we can create together.  

Peace and love to you all. 2016 is going to be a great 

year in the JJP HOA!! 

G. Scott 
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Membership 

By Emily McMurtrey, VP Membership 

   The 2016 membership drive is just winding down, and I 

have the final tallies to report.  As of this writing, I am pleased 

to report 295 homes are members of our great HOA.  Thatôs 

65% membership.  For comparison, we were at 62% mem-

bership in January of 2015, so though weôre still short of our 

goal and last yearôs peak membership level, I think weôre on track to reach new 

peaks this year! 

I want to give a huge ñthank youò to everyone who helped with the drive, espe-

cially each of the block captains who made a huge recruiting effort.  Just because 

the membership drive is over doesnôt mean itôs too late to join!   

All members who joined before January 1st will receive a gift certificate to Son-

ny Bryanôs. 

If your neighbors are not yet members, tell them they can join by returning 

a membership form along with $25 to Emily McMurtrey, Membership, 1120 

Chesterton.  Itôs the house with the yellow sign out front.  (Make checks pay-

able to ñJJP HOAò.)  Additionally, you can pay via PayPal on our website at 

www.jjphoa.com and submit your membership form electronically. 

http://www.jjphoa.com/
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Beautification 

By Whit Hyde, VP Beautification 

Happy New Year! I hope everyone enjoyed their holi-

days. It was so great to experience our neighborhood ñlit 

upò during December. The decorations were fantastic. 

Thank you for all your efforts to ring in the season and 

make JJP a showplace. Also, a special thanks to Jon and 

Jennifer Crissman (and their volunteers!) for once again 

organizing and decorating our street signs with garland 

and ribbon.  

Holiday Lighting Winners 

Last month I asked you to bring on your best Dazzle 

and you delivered!  I could have picked 10 winners but 

had to narrow it down to 5. They have enjoyed bragging 

rights and a yard sign for December ï and we all en-

joyed your efforts! Thanks again to all who participated. 

Here are this yearôs winners 

 

1104 Grassmere 

 

1119 Stratford 

 

1307 Chesterton 

 

1123 Edith Circle 

 

1204 Stratford 


